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Bill Type and Number:   Ordinance 2012-676
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Mayor:
Date of Introduction: November 13, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCD
Date of Analysis: November 16, 2012
Type of Action: Economic Development Agreement Approval; “QTI” Recommendation; Financial Commitment; Policy Compliance Affirmation.
Bill Summary: The ordinance approves and authorizes an Economic Development Agreement between the City of Jacksonville and Zetor North America, Inc. (“company”)to support the expansion of the company’s operations in Jacksonville; recommends that the company be approved by the State of Florida’s Department of Economic Opportunity as a Qualified Target Industry (“QTI”) business pursuant to Florida Statutes; evidencing a commitment of City support in an amount not to exceed $8,000 as the local financial support under the QTI Tax Refund Program payable over multiple years, with a State match of $32,000, for a total City and State QTI amount of $40,000 for ten jobs; provides for City oversight by the OED; affirms the project’s compliance with the Public Investment Policy adopted by Resolution 2006-119-A.
Background Information: Zetor North America, Inc. a subsidiary of Zetor SA, a manufacturer of agricultural tractors and implements located in the Czech Republic.  ZNA, headquartered in Harrisburg, PA, is evaluating relocating and expanding their North America corporate headquarters to Jacksonville.  The company currently employs 7 in the United States and they are proposing to add 3 additional employees no later than December 31, 2013.  The average wage of the employees is $64,000 per year plus benefits.  ZNA imports tractors, loaders, agricultural implements and related products for distribution to dealer throughout the United States & Canada. Relocation to Jacksonville would entail the leasing of a facility comprising 16,000 square feet with the ability to expand.  The company proposes to lease the facility at 5784 Mining Terrace, located in Council District 5.  The estimated private capital investment is $100,000 during years 2012 and 2013.
Policy Impact: Economic Development/Office of Economic Development
Fiscal Impact: The ordinance approves an Economic Development Agreement, with a City commitment of $8,000 as evidence of local support for a “QTI”
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